JULY MEETING

7:30 pm, Wednesday, July 11 Northern Lighthouse Church, Lincoln, Nebraska

JULY CLUB MEETING

John Huseman, WDØEZI, a retired master electrician, will present information about electrical safety and the National Electrical Code (NEC). He will concentrate on chapters two and eight of the NEC: electrical grounding and radio and television stations. In addition to the presentation, John will have some "show and tell."

— John Huseman, WDØEZI

EVENT CALENDAR

July						
М	07/02	7:00 pm	LOG Folding	Red Cross	220 Oakcreek Dr	
Th	07/05	6:30 pm	VE Exams	Red Cross	220 Oakcreek Dr	
W	07/11	12:00 pm	QCWA Luncheon	The Eatery	2548 S 48th St	
W	07/11	7:30 pm	LARC Meeting	Northern Lighthouse	6131 N 14th St	
Т	07/12	7:30 pm	SATERN Meeting	Salvation Army	2625 Potter St	
Sa	07/14	11:00 am	HPQRP Homebrewers	Breadeaux Pizza	1425 Silver St, Ashland	
Th	07/19	7:00 pm	LARC Board Meeting	Red Cross	220 Oakcreek Dr	
F	07/20	8:00 pm	CSG Opening Ceremonies	Seacrest Field	7400 A St	
S	07/21		CSG Begins		Lincoln/Omaha area	
Tu	07/24	midnight	LOG Deadline	Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org		
S	07/29		CSG Ends			
М	07/30	7:00 pm	LOG Folding	Red Cross	220 Oakcreek Dr	
			Au	JGUST		
Th	08/02	6:30 pm	VE Exams	Red Cross	220 Oakcreek Dr	
Th	08/02	8:00 am	Super Fair Begins	Lancaster Event Center	4100 N 84th St	
Su	08/05	10:00 pm	Super Fair Ends			
W	08/08	12:00 pm	QCWA Luncheon	The Eatery	2548 S 48th St	
W	08/08	7:30 pm	LARC Meeting	Northern Lighthouse	6131 N 14th St	
Th	08/09	7:30 pm	SATERN Meeting	Salvation Army	2625 Potter St	
Th	08/16	7:00 pm	LARC Board Meeting	Red Cross	220 Oakcreek Dr	
Tu	08/21	midnight	LOG Deadline	Email articles & ads to le	og@k0kkv.org	
М	08/27	7:00 pm	LOG Folding	Red Cross	2625 Potter St	

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. PO Box 5006 Lincoln, NE 68505 Reynolds Davis

reynoldsd1@aol.com

-	ГОГ	CADD	$\alpha \mathbf{r} \mathbf{n}$	IDECTODE
4 U.	го б	DUAKD	UF D	IRECTORS

President	Ed Holloway	KØRPT	402/326-1139	k0rpt@arrl.net	
Vice President	Bryan Leavitt	WØBCL	402/310-1686	w0bcl@arrl.net	
Secretary	Heather Chesnut	KDØBXA		secretary@k0kkv.org	
Treasurer	Greg Brown	KTØK	402/937-3540	kt0k@arrl.net	
	Bill Pugsley	WØZWV	531/289-7442	bpug414@gmail.com	
	Chris Brennfoerder	KCØAOO		kc0aoo@gmail.com	
	Randy King	KØNC	402/450-0978	randyking1958@gmail.com	
	Mike Long	KØSHC	402/770-2427	k0shc13@yahoo.com	
Executive Director and Club Station Trustee					

KØGND

2018 COMMITTEES

402/488-3706

Committee	Liaison	Chair	Phone	Email
Activities	KCØAOO	Chuck Bennett, KDØPTK	402/310-5003	kd0ptk@gmail.com
Activities	NODAGO	Bev Bennett, KDØPTR	402/875-2594	kd0ptr@gmail.com
Bylaws	KØRPT	Jeff Bennett, WØWKP	402/432-0825	jeff.bennett@licor.com
Holiday Party	KDØBXA	Maureen Sadler, KDØONM	402/366-7828	emkay586@gmail.com
Awards	KØRPT	Jim Shorney, NUØC	402/429-2135	jshorney@inebraska.com
Club Station	KØNC	Bruce Steyer, KBØKA	402/486-1714	kb0ka.larc@gmail.com
Convention	KØSHC	Mike Long, KØSHC	402/770-2427	k0sch13@yahoo.com
Education	WØBCL	Aaron Rogge, NØADR	402/617-0234	class@k0kkv.org
Education	WOBCL	Bryan Leavitt, WØBCL	402/310-1686	w0bcl@arrl.net
Emergency Coord. ARES	KØRPT	Ed Holloway, KØRPT	402/326-1139	k0rpt@arrl.net
Estate Assistance	KØRPT	Gordon Trout, WØKBS	402/580-5326	w0kbs@allophone.com
Facebook	KDØBXA	Justin Williamson, W5NEB	402/613-4444	deputywilliamson@gmail.com
Field Day	KDØBXA	Jeff Bennett, WØWKP	402/432-0825	jeff.bennett@licor.com
LOG Editors	KCØAOO	Aaron Rogge, NØADR	402/617-0234	log@k0kkv.org
LOG Editors		Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR	402/327-9777	jeri@ajrogge.com
Merchandise	KØNC	Randy King, KØNC	402/450-0978	randyking1958@gmail.com
KØKKV (76) Nets	KØRPT	Eric Bigham, KØJIA	402/467-1680	k0jia@xsmail.com
Public Relations	KØSHC	Justin Williamson, W5NEB	402/613-4444	deputywilliamson@gmail.com
Public Service	KØSHC	Mike Long, KØSHC	402/770-2427	k0sch13@yahoo.com
QSL Cards	KTØK	Greg Brown, KTØK	402/796-2201	gwbrownx@inebraska.com
Repeater	KØRPT	Ed Holloway, KØRPT	402/326-1139	k0rpt@arrl.net
Transmitter Hunts				
Website	WØZWV	Aaron Rogge, NØADR	402/617-0234	n0adr@ajrogge.com
Club Inventory	KØNC	Larry Frisch, KDØRTK	402/560-4565	lfrisch@windstream.net

PRESIDENT'S COLUMN



I'm grateful for all who came out in support of Field Day 2018. Thank you, Jeff Bennett, WØWKP, and his committee for all the hard work in planning, set up, tear down, and

everything else. Jeff had a small budget to work with and managed to purchase essential equipment needed for the antenna configuration used the last few years. The antenna system worked very well, the GOTA station was hopping with activity, 40 meters CW was pounding out the contacts, and the trailer had some serious phone operation going on. We can't thank you and your team enough, Jeff!

I'm also thankful for Chuck, KDØPTK, and Bev, KDØPTR, Bennett and their committee for all their excellent work in activities. The dinner was a smashing success, with many folks bringing food to share. The 84th and Holdredge HyVee donated 75 quarter-pound burgers and 60 large hot dogs and the buns.

Many folks joined us Sunday morning for breakfast, and everyone enjoyed the hotcakes, sausage, juice, and eggs! Keeping with tradition, past presidents flipping hotcakes were Jeff Bennett, WØWKP; Mike Walsh, KBØQH; and me, KØRPT.

Speaking of past presidents, Reynolds Davis, KØGND, visited for a bit on Saturday, and it was great to see him.

It was so great seeing Lydia Wasserstein, KCØWWR, at the GOTA station this year. The station was sharing 10, 15, 20, 40, and 80 meters with the trailer. Several new folks, youngsters and adults, took advantage of the station by Getting On The Air! Thanks, Lydia!

Bruce Steyer, KBØKA, brought out his tent and beam, and set up a six-meter rig. The band dropped out just as Field Day started, but like the magic band it is, opened up from coast to coast on Sunday morning. I got to sit down and operate with Bruce logging for me, and we knocked out over a hundred contacts in no time at all. As everybody knows, six meters is my favorite band, and this made the weekend perfect for me. Thanks, Bruce!

Come to the next club meeting and get some electrifying information and learn what to do and what not to do with electricity. John Huseman, WDØEZI, will be with us to talk about electrical safety.

See you at the club meeting!

— 73 de Ed, KØRPT











JUNE VE EXAM



We planned on having two sessions this month, but ended up with one. A second session was planned at

Field Day; however, no one came to take the exam, so no session took place. We held our regular session at the Red Cross building on June 7.

The results are as follows:

TECHNICIAN

- ◆ Jacob Cederberg, KEØSGZ, Lincoln
- ◆ James Dunker, KEØSHC, Geneva
- ◆ Kody Schlosser, KEØSHB, Crete

GENERAL

- ◆ Desarae Wright, KEØRQR, Lincoln
- ◆ Steven Gorham, KEØSHA, Lincoln
- ◆ Spencer Kelle, KEØQOY, Lincoln

Congratulations to our new licensees!

Volunteer Examiners (VEs) who participated this month: ACØLD, AEØRP, KØKTZ, KØSIL, KCØPJR, NØJWS, and WØBCL.

We will continue to meet at the Red Cross, 220 Oakcreek Drive.

Upcoming exam dates are July 5, August 2, and September 6.

— Chris Evens, KCØPJR

MEMORIAL LINCOLN DUATHLON

MAY 27

Thanks to the following Hams who came out and helped with the Memorial Lincoln Duathlon: KDØDIU, NØDIZ, KEØERA, KEØJVS, KØKPH, KDØONQ, KDØPTF, and KØSHC. It was a fun time, and the coordinators thanked us for our help!

— Mike Long, KØSHC

2018 FIELD DAY RECAP



Thanks to all who helped to make 2018 Field Day a success.

As with any event of this size, some challenges required the

team to work together.

The Saturday evening Potluck was well attended by both club members and some visitors, as was the case for breakfast on Sunday. Channel 8 KLKN sent a reporter on Saturday for an interview.

The GOTA station had numerous visitors throughout the event, including new Hams and those who were interested in learning about Amateur Radio.

On Sunday, we had the honor of hosting Lincoln mayor Chris Beutler and city council chair Bennie Shobe.

Once we compile and submit the Field Day logs, we will provide more information on overall contacts and results.

— Jeff Bennett, WØWKP Field Day Chair

SILENT KEYS

CHARLES DAVIS, KØFY/SK



Charles Harrison Davis, KØFY/SK, passed away Tuesday, May 22, 2018.

I met Chuck in 1991 when I was first licensed. He was working at the KUON transmitter site

in Ithaca. We talked a lot about moving the KØASH repeater to the tower site, but it never happened until I went to work for NET in 1999. It took a few years to complete the process, but it would not have happened without his help.

An avid tinkerer, Chuck could build something out of nothing and make it work. The broadcast world has lost one of the best, and Amateur Radio has lost a wealth of knowledge.

I will miss Chuck greatly, and I know many others will as well. Rest in peace, Chuck.

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

STEVE WOOD, KBØMTT/SK



I am saddened to report the passing of Steve Wood, KBØMTT/SK. He died on May 12, 2018.

Steve was a good friend to many in the Amateur Radio

world and a mentor like no other. I have spent many nights sitting on the phone talking with Steve about club business and asking for advice. Steve was always there to help.

Steve served on the LARC Board eight years, with three of those as president. Steve was always active with public service and helping to continue the hobby with new folks along the way.

The community lost a great person, and Amateur Radio has lost one of the greats! Rest in peace, Steve!

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

OFFUTT AIR SHOW — HAM STATION

Several weeks ago, I visited the Southwest Iowa Amateur Radio Club (SWIARC) meeting in Council Bluffs and heard about the plans that the club and its president, Albert Craven, KEØLOL, are making to have a ham radio station (or two) active during this year's return of the Defenders of Freedom Air and Space Show at Offutt Air Force Base. All Hams are invited to visit the station/s and operate if they wish. The air show will be 9:00 am to 5:00 pm August 11–12. More information about the air show is available at offutairshow.com.

If you have any questions, you may contact Albert at KEOLOL@arrl.org.

— Fred Eriksen, KBØLF

GOTA QUICK VIEW — FIELD DAY 2018



The weather for the Amateur Radio Field Day emergency training exercise and family picnic was exceptional. The temperatures were low for this time of year, and the rain held off until Monday, allowing the crew to take down antennas and pack up. Everyone helping at Field Day was thankful for the good weather, since most Field Days are in the 90s and many times stormy, but this year it was ideal. The turnout for the GOTA station was very high, and

Saturday guests were standing in line to "Get On The Air."

Lydia Wasserstein, KCØWWR, GOTA monitor, did an exceptional job explaining to people about Amateur Radio. There were 20 contacts made over the 24-hour period on 20, 40, and 10 meters. Ten meters was good all day Sunday, and it was hard to shut the radio down at 1:00 pm because of the clear and easy contacts.



Alan Boldt's, KDØRIY, nine-year-old son, Emmett, made an Alabama contact on Saturday and received a GOTA certificate from the Lincoln Amateur Radio Club. He was one proud boy. One couple stopped by the GOTA station because of the sign on 70th and Fremont Streets and had been talking about getting their licenses. They were glad to find us at Mahoney Park. Another couple stopped by the GOTA tent because Sharon Ellermeier, KDØWYG, gave them an invitation. Another person from Nebraska

City saw information about Field Day on the LARC Facebook page. Eric Bigham, KØJIA, called the Friday net, and Justin Williamson, W5NEB, called the Saturday net from the GOTA tent.



It was a fun weekend. We're grateful to Randy, KØKRC, and Cynthia, KDØVSJ, Carlson. They helped out wherever needed and took guests on a tour of Field Day operations. Of course, Dave

Whitworth, NØVMT, was always available to lend a hand wherever needed.

If you weren't

involved this year, mark your calendar to help with Field Day, June 29-30, 2019.

- Bev Bennett, KDØPTR

VOLUNTEER EXAMINER

Interested in helping out and hold a General or higher license? Become a Volunteer Examiner (VE). The process is easy: Review a short manual, fill out an application and open-book review, and submit it to the ARRL.

Visit <u>www.arrl.org/become-an-arrl-ve</u> for full details.

THANK YOU

Justin Williamson, W5NEB, has worked hard on both club social media and public relations. The Facebook page has been 300 times more active this year. Justin was very active sending out letters about Field Day to city, county, and elected officials.



Councilman Bennie Shobe visits with Joe Eisenberg, KØNEB.

This year at Field Day, we were treated with a second visit from Bennie Shobe of the Lincoln City Council and a first visit from Lincoln Mayor Chris Beutler. Both were very interested in our activities from public service to ARES.

Bennie spent time with several Hams, thanking them for their service and talking about how ham radio supports the community.

Mayor Beutler shared some of his time with Joe Eisenberg, KØNEB, Jeff Bennett, WØWKP, and myself in the trailer. The conversation centered around public

service, hours, miles, level of volunteerism, ARES, and helping our community through the

services we provide.

It was a great visit, and we can't thank Councilman Shobe and Mayor Beutler enough for sharing their Sunday morning with our club.

Justin has done a remarkable job making all of this happen. Thank you, Justin!

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT



Mayor Chris Beutler visits with Jeff Bennett, WØWKP; Paul Norris, KDØDIU; and Chuck Bennett, KDØPTK, at the Field Day breakfast.



Advertise here

Email log@k0kkv.org for details

PUBLIC SERVICE



We are in the thick of it in public service, and the next event is Cornhusker State Games: July 14, 20, 21, 22, 28, and 29! I hope many of you will help out! Please don't think it's too late to sign up—We need you! There will be sign-up sheets at the club meeting. You may also contact Aaron Rogge via

get you signed up. We have been involved with the games for many years, and I hope we will keep this partnership alive and well! It is a great way for new Hams to learn how to work in a net and have

fun with fellow Hams! Aaron will also have volunteer shirts available for distribution to those who have signed up at the club meeting.

email at StateGames@AJRogge.com, and he will

August is also a busy month for us, and we will need help with several events. The Lancaster County Super Fair is August 2-5. Do you enjoy driving golf carts? Well, here is your chance! The times will be split into three-hour shifts, and I hope you will be available for two shifts. It is fun, and you get to be ambassadors for the fair! I will have sign-up sheets for you at the club meeting.

I will also have sign-up sheets for the Mud Run, which is August 25, and the Heat Stroke 100 is on August 26. These are fundraising events that help out the Nebraska Sports Council and the Great Plains Bicycle Club. I hope to see you and have some fun with our radios!

2018 Public Service Calendar

Sa	07/14	CSG Adventure Race	Horizons Community Church, 3200 Grainger Pkwy
Fr	07/20	Cornhusker State Games Begin	Lincoln area
Su	07/29	Cornhusker State Games End	
Th	08/02	Lancaster County Super Fair Begins	Lancaster Event Center
Su	08/05	Lancaster County Super Fair Ends	
Sa	08/25	Mud Run	Lancaster Event Center
Su	08/26	Heat Stroke 100 Bike Ride	Sesostris Shrine, 1050 Saltillo Rd
Sa	10/06	Market to Market Relay	
Su	10/07	EYE RUN	Holmes Lake Park

As usual, there will be sign-up sheets at club meetings or you can e-mail me at k0shc13@yahoo.com. Let's have some fun this year and continue our tradition of giving back to the community!

— Mike Long, KØSHC Public Service Chair

YOUTH TEAM TO BE ON THE AIR FROM MARKET REEF



A team of young radio amateurs will be on the air from Market Reef Lighthouse as OJØC, from July 21 until July 28 and

again from August 18 until August 25. The lighthouse is nearly at sea level, and waves have been known to cover the entire reef.

The Finnish Lighthouse Society (FLS) and the Amateur Radio League of Finland (SRAL) in conjunction with OH-DX-Foundation (OHDXF) and DX University (DXU) have organized the first-ever International Youth at Sea (IYAS) cultural exchange-based radio activity, which could become a regular annual event. The 2018 youth team members are Nuuti, OH1UBO; Elias, OH2EP; Otava, OH3OT; Mikael, OH3UAF; Pieter, ON3DI; Florian, OE3FTA, and Ilie, YO3IMD — all 16 to 25 years old.

The young operators will be participating in daily workshops of safety and survival at sea in the remote lighthouse. In addition, they will become familiar with the latest digital modes and, most important, learning how to operate the radio efficiently — providing OJØC contacts and handling pileups. Their instructors are Martti, OH2BH; Henri, OH3JR, and Pasi, OH3WS. QSL OJØC via OH3JR.

— ARRL www.arrl.org/news/youth-team-to-be-on-the-air-from-market-reef

ARES NETS



Nightly ARES net report on 146.76, from March to May 2018.

March: 31 sessions, 547 check-ins, 2 pieces of traffic, 9 controllers;

April: 30 sessions, 568 check-ins, 1 piece of traffic, 9 controllers;

May (preliminary data): 30 sessions, 670 check-ins, no traffic, 7 controllers.

Of course, we would like to have you as a net controller! I'm mainly looking for primary net controllers at this point, but it would be good to have backups as well. For those who would like to try it out first—new Hams or old—just to get your feet wet, please contact me at k0jia@xsmail.com, and I'd be happy to tell you all about it!

I hope to catch you on a nightly net soon!

— Eric Bigham, KØJIA

JUNE LOG ASSEMBLY CREW



Thank you to NØADR, KCØDHM, KDØDIU, KEØEQY, WDØEZI, NØJLR, KØJSL (+2 guests), KDØPTF, KDØRIY, KØRPT, NØVMT, WØZWY, and Becky Pugsley for helping to prepare the June

2018 LOG for mailing.

Plan now to join us for the next LOG folding session (July 30)! When we have at least 15 people prepping the LOG, the job is easy and fun for everyone.

— Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR

MEET YOUR FELLOW HAMS

ERIC, BARB, TANNER, AND TREVOR SPENCE



The Ham journey started for the Spence family while we were developing an emergency preparation plan. We live in a semi-rural area, about 12 miles south of Lincoln. We are close to several small communites, but in an emergency/disaster situation, we could be on our own for a few days without power, electricity, etc.

We started by taking a CERT (Community Emergency Response Team) class in Lincoln. We hoped to learn from the class the city's response plans so we would know when help could be on the way to us or if we could

possibly help others. Having a better understanding of Lincoln's plans allowed us to better prepare for emergencies or disasters at home.

We really enjoyed the CERT class and were fortunate to meet several ham radio operators over the course of the weekend (Bev Bennet, KDØPTR; Chuck Bennett, KDØPTK; and Justin Williamson, W5NEB). They encouraged us to get our Technician licenses. We had considered getting Amateur Radio licenses previously, but had never pursued it.

During the CERT training, we also learned about the SKYWARN® storm spotter program. We are always watching the weather and trying to determine if severe weather is heading our way. Everything seemed to be coming together. We attended the Central Plains Severe Weather Symposium and Family Weatherest in April and completed the storm spotter requirements. We just needed our Amateur Radio licenses.

Next, we attended the Technician class offered by the Lincoln Amateur Radio Club. Our eldest son, Tanner, also joined us and he passed his Technician exam. Our younger son, Trevor, is interested in participating in Amateur Radio and will be pursuing his Technician license at a future date. Thank you, Aaron Rogge, NØADR, and Brian Leavitt, WØBCL, for teaching a great class that helped us get started as Amateur Radio operators!

—Spence Family Barb, KEØRQT; Tanner, KEØRZO; Eric, KEØRZR; and Trevor

SKYWARN



Thank you to everyone who has participated with SKYWARN® this year. Your willingness to respond on short notice and your professionalism were greatly appreciated.

In June, we had two callouts.

JUNE 6

Volunteers: W3ALX, KAØBOJ, NØBTY, KBØDNP, KØNC, W5NEB, WUØQ, N3RDY, KDØRIY, KØRPT, KBØRZP, KDØZNM, and ACØZQ

Miles: 133.4 Hours: 11.8

JUNE 19

Volunteers: NØADR, W3ALX, WØBCL, KEØBHQ, KDØDEU, KDØDIU, KEØDXF, KEØDXS, NØFYE, KTØK, KØKPH, K3MED, KØNC, KDØONN, KDØPTF, WUØQ, KBØQCZ, KØRPT, N7RVN, KBØRZP, KCØSVX, N8VRX, KDØZNM, and ACØZQ

Miles: 378.8 Hours: 38.43

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

Skywarn® and the Skywarn® logo are registered trademarks of the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration and are used with permission.

JULY CLUB MEETING LOCATION



Remember, we will meet at Northern Lighthouse in July!

— Ed Holloway, KØRPT

RADIO SPORT

IULY

◆ 14–15	IARU HF World
	Championship

AUGUST

100031	
◆ 4–5	222 MHz and Up Distance
	Contest
◆ 18–19	10 GHz and Up — Round 1
• 19	Rookie Roundup — RTTY

SEPTEMBER

◆ 8–10	September VHF
◆ 15–16	10GHz & Up — Round 2
◆ 29–30	EME — 2.3 GHz & Up

- ARRL Contest Calendar

SMILE OF THE DAY

Long Path: The direction you are told to aim your antenna to work a rare DX station, as suggested by the other fellows in the pileup.

— Brett Coningham, AB5P

SUPPORTING BUSINESS MEMBERS

BRENT MANSHEIM INSURANCE

4848 Normal Blvd, Lincoln, NE 68506

COLLEGE VIEW DENTAL

3933 S 48th St, Lincoln, NE 68506

NORTH CREEK CAR WASH

6000 Telluride Dr, Lincoln, NE 68521

ABOUT

Supporting Business Members help offset the cost of producing this LOG and maintaining the LARC website, KØKKV.org. Check them out and let them know you appreciate their support.

ABOUT THE LINCOLN AMATEUR RADIO CLUB

The Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. (LARC), is a nonprofit organization devoted to the promotion of Amateur Radio. The club sponsors activities and programs to promote growth in Amateur Radio, as well as furthering the experience of those already licensed, and to create international good will.

The Lincoln LOG is mailed monthly to all paid members of LARC and to all Lancaster County, Nebraska, Hams.

If your label says, "COMPLIMENTARY," please consider joining the club and supporting its activities. Even if you are not currently active, your contribution will help to ensure the future of Amateur Radio. Annual dues are only \$20. For your convenience, please join by completing and mailing in the form below or visit k0kkv.org and use PayPal.

The LOG solicits your input. If you have an idea for an article, wish to contribute an article or photo, or want to place an ad in the LOG, contact the editors at log@k0kkv.org. The deadline for each issue is generally the last Tuesday of the previous month.



The LOG and other Lincoln Amateur Radio Club information are available at k0kkv.org and at facebook.com/LARClincoln and may be used freely. Permission is granted to other publications to reprint articles, provided that source credit, author, and previous print source appear in the reprint.

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club Registration Form				
Personal Information Name: Address:	Call Sign:	Administrative use only:		
City:State: Phone: Email Address License Class: □Novice □Tech □Gener	S:	□ Cash □ Credit Card □ Check □ Data Uploaded		
Membership Information □ LARC (\$20 / Calendar Year: Jan - Dec) Year: □ ARRL: The National Association for Amateur Radio (\$49 / year) □ New □ Renewal				
Optional Donations ☐ Equipment fund \$: ☐ Social activities \$: Make checks to: Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc PO Box 5006 • Lincoln NE 68505-0006 v2016.11				